
Nine Patch News 

 Woodstock Quilt Guild 

June 2020 

2019-20 Executive 

President-  Sandy Corey 

Vice President –  Kathy Boone 

Past President- Janet Wright 

Registrar – Trisha Robinson 

Secretary –  Georgina Cantrill 

Treasurer-  Kim Reeleder 

Website:   http://www.woodsockquiltguild.weebly.com 
 

Committees: 

Community Quilts –  Kathy Boone, Georgina Cantrill 

Fat Quarter Draw : Krystyn Davis 

Web Site:  Marilyn Sarchfield & Jolene Clark 

Phone Committee: Linda Markey & Terry Dickinson 

Refreshments: 

Sunshine:  Linda McAffee 

Photography:  Dorothy Davis 

Library: 

Program:   

Newsletter: Estelle Wilson 

Booking Instructors: Ellen Armour 

Retreat: Diane Scott & Janet W 

Legacy – Suzanne Hunter but still OPEN 

Super Saturday: 

CQA Guild rep – Sandy Corey 

 

WQG has a new e-mail address.  woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com 

Make sure you are getting your messages.   

AGENDA 
Call to Order 

http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
mailto:woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com


Welcome 

Guests and new members 

Correspondence 

Approval of Agenda, as published in newsletter 

Approval of Minutes, as published in newsletter 

Business arising from the minutes 

Approval of treasurer should report, as published in the newsletter 

New Business – Nominating Committee 

Approval of committee reports, as published in newsletter 

Super Saturday 

Senior Quilting 

Library - Ann 

Instructors – Ellen Armour     MEETING CANCELLED 

Upcoming events 

Marketplace 

Any other business 

Program 

Show and Tell 

Fabric  Draw 

 

Adjournment 

* Break will be at 8:00 pm, unless announced otherwise 

    
 * * * * * * * * * * 
You may need to use the password to get in this time 
Janet Wright is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 
Topic: WQG Show and Tell 
Time: Jun 1, 2020 07:00 PM Halifax 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/71999821413?pwd=aWVsTzRDN2t1Tm5LcnZjTTFEZU9IZz09 
 
Meeting ID: 719 9982 1413 
 
Password: 8Z2UhD 
 
President’s Message: (June) 
For us it has been a very long spring. No trips to Ontario to see my mom, our daughter, or our 
grandchildren. Life has been uneventful as we reside in isolation at our lakeside home. Much sewing 
has been done, a few quilts have been finished, and a few more started. But I dearly miss the 
companionship of my quilting and neighbourhood communities. When this is over I will never again 
take for granted the simple act of getting together. Until then, we stay home and stay safe. I hope all 
are doing the same, as much as is possible. Have a wonderful summer, and hopefully, we will see each 
other in the fall. Sandy 
New Executive for 2020-21 (not yet voted in) 



 
New: Janet Wright, Vice President 
Diane Scott, Secretary 
Ellen Armour, Past president 
All others are the same. 
New Committee Heads: 
Super Saturday: Maxine O’Donnell &Nancy London 
Program: Judy Boyd & Bev Ketch 
 
The following Chairpeople are required: 
Community Quilts 
Refreshments 
Library 
 

Treasurer's Report for June Newsletter   

Submitted by Kim Reeleder    

    

Balance April 20, 2020    $    11,417.29 

    

Income: FQ Draw  $                   -     

 Membership  $                   -     

Total Income     $                   -    

    

    

Expenses: Office  $               4.50  

Total Expenses     $            (4.50) 

    

Balance May 20, 2020    $    11,412.79 

 

 

 5”charm swap 

1.  Choose a good quality fabric that is in the guidelines, preferably pre -washed.  Square 

up.  Cut one 5” strip from the width of fabric.  Cut off all selvages.  Sub cut into eight 5” 

squares.  Set one aside for yourself.  Place 7 charms into a ziploc bag and place your 

name and the name of the swap in or on the bag.  i.e. Janet W     blue 

You may do multiple sets within each section, but each set must be a different fabric.  

Only good quality fabric cut accurately.   

 

June - Orange and returned in September 

Janet W swap hostess 

 

The HOME challenge is finally due.  Please send me 

(wsnapo@hotmail.com) pictures of your creation and a 



description on why this makes you think of Home.  You can start sending them now and 

the cut off for submission will be June 13.  I will reply that I received it.  If you do not 

receive a reply, please contact me again.  Don't want to miss anyone.  The pictures and 

the voting will be on our website.  The voting will start on June 14 and run until 19th.  I 

will announce the winner at that time.  There are fabric prizes.   

Janet W 

 

Super Saturday Report: 

Hope everyone is quilting during this Covid 19 . I have finished some UFOs and working 

on the CQA Row by Row. This is free on line under the CQA Website. Of course there 

was no super Saturday for May but hopefully we will be able to meet in the fall. Things 

are being lifted covering groups so let's remain positive.  Have a great summer and use 

up those scraps and finish some UFOs. What a great show and tell we will have. Please 

support the Super Saturday this year as we will all enjoy getting back together. Thanks 

Janet M 

 

Retreat 

-October 1- 4, 2020 *Special retreat* 

-October 21- 24, 2021 

-October 6- 9, 2022 

-October 19 -22, 2023 

 Janet & Diane 

 

Retreat is still on hold.  We have not cancelled and we are still hopeful.  We are hoping 

to take sign ups when the Villa re-opens.    Janet W & Diane S 

 

WQG  Instructors Report   

UPDATE:  cancelled due to Covid 19  virus guidelines 

Rescheduled for September or October 2020         

I have asked Darcy Stewart Hunter to teach her birds on   She has 4 birds available  a 

chickadee, cardinal, blue jay, and a hummingbird.  The cost is $25.00, which includes the 

cost of the class, a pattern and a matting board.  Other patterns are available for 

$12.00 and the board is $3.00.   

If you are interested in her patterns and do not want to take the course please let me 

know so that she can bring them for you and prepay for them as well.   

 

Unknown if this will happen, we are hoping that the virus guidelines 

Sherida Giddings will be here September 30 a Wednesday to teach the Judy Niemeyer 

paper piecing workshop.     



The Cost of the workshop will be $25.00 .  The Workshop will be at St Gertrudes from 

9am to 3pm (come early to set up).  I will only be able to take 16 people so it will be a 

first come with money basis.   

If you need more information please contact me at 276-1014 or 

ellenarmour63@yahoo.com or on facebook.   

I have someone to do appliqué some time in the  fall.   

Any suggestions for an instructor to come and teach us a technique?  Would you like an 

appliqué workshop?  A mystery guest with mystery project? 

Thanks Ellen 

 

Library Report 

There is nothing new to report in the way of books this month. I do want to thank 

everyone for the encouragement and positive feedback that I received during my three 

year term. I really enjoyed running the library and I hope you all got a chance to enjoy 

some of the new material. 

 

I hope we can meet in the fall, I miss the monthly get togethers. 

 

Stay safe, be well and enjoy the summer! 

Ann Grant 

 

Sunshine: 

I sent one get well card to Elaine Gullison in May . Linda 
 
Masks for URV Hospital: 

Received a call from the volunteer coordinator at UVRH. They are in need of masks for 

everyone entering the hospital, and heard that quilters might make them. 

It is important that folks contact her prior to drop off. Mostly because the masks will 

be collected and laundered before being available for people attending the hospital. 

There is a very easy pattern on You Tube. 
 

Have a great summer everyone.  Stay safe.   

 

    The end 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 


